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  EWHURST PARISH COUNCIL

WITH ELLENS GREEN

Clerk to the Council: Joanna Cadman             Tel: 01483 268627
    
 
 email:  clerk@ewhurstellensgreen-pc.gov.uk
EWHURST PARISH COUNCIL WITH ELLENS GREEN PARISH COUNCIL MEETING.

Minutes of  the Meeting of the Parish Council held at
8.00 pm on Monday 21st October  2024 at the EYSC
Present:  

Cllr N Clowes (in the chair), Cllrs J Bloomfield, V Henry, M Higgins, J Mitchell, L Tingley, M White




County Cllr L Townsend




5 members of the public

In attendance: 
The Clerk, Mrs J Cadman
PUBLIC SESSION:  
a) Glebe Centre:  residents of the Glebe were unhappy that there were various jobs in the Glebe centre that were not being attended to, such as the double glazing and the heating.  The Clerk explained that it  had been agreed not to undertake any capital projects in the building until the lease was agreed and signed.  She would ask the village handyman to re-attach the loose acoustic tiles.  He already had the shrubs outside the Glebe on his list to cut back, and  residents will have seen that this work had been started.  Cllr White will look at an alternative to the poorly performing heaters and Cllr Mitchell will look at the Eon account as we are currently not receiving a night rate.

b) Light in the car park:  the electrician is dealing with this.

c) Scalpings for the footpath between Mapledrakes Road and Williams Place:  there were no scalpings left from the job at the recreation ground, but the Clerk will take a look and see what is needed.

d) Agendas on the website: these were late two months running.  The Clerk apologised on behalf of the webmaster and undertook to rectify this.

e) Traffic Calming:  a residents of Cranleigh Road would like to see 30mph roundels on the road.  Cllr Townsend advised that she and the Clerk had met with SCC engineer a short time ago and discussed the agreed build out on the Green, where the village gateways are, which will also be replaced.  As part of this project, a hard wired VAS will be installed on the Cranleigh Road.  This  is projected to be completed by the spring of 2025.  
She undertook to ask SCC Highways if it would be possible to instal 30mph roundels on the Cranleigh Road.  Traffic calming on the Cranleigh Road had been discussed, as this road experiences the highest speeds, but so far no solution had been found.
f) CIL:  a resident noted that the CIL working group were considering a new village hall beyond the allotments, and asked what would happen to the current village hall.  The Chairman advised that it is hard to know what the best solution would be, but possibly it would be sold for a small residential development, or affordable housing.     As it is in a conservation area, any use would be restricted.

g) Surrey County Cllr:  Cllr Townsend reported as follows:

i. Solar lights at the Glebe:  WBC officials have obtained a quotation of £12,000 to replace these, and so are seeking further quotes.
ii. Cranleigh Leisure Centre:  this scheme is progressing and an application will be submitted shortly

iii. New Local Plan:  this is going through at the moment.  WBC had written to the Deputy Prime Minister about the housing quota given to the Borough, which  had increased from 710 per annum to 1379.  These numbers needed to be pushed down to a reasonable level, as there is a shortage of infrastructure in terms of schools and medical facilities to support that level of housing.  6,000 approved new build houses are still outstanding, so the Borough is in danger of speculative development.  However, there is no means by which developers can be forced to build houses.  
	129 (2024)
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.  Were received from Cllrs T Bloomfield and J Lilley


	130 (2024)
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:  none were made.


	131 (2024)
	MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD 16th SEPTEMBER 2024:  were agreed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.
MINUTES OF CLOSED MEETING 16TH SEPTEMBER 2024:  were agreed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.


	132 (2024)
	ACTION LIST: 

Date of meeting

Minute no

Action

responsibility

Mar 24

033

Glebe Lease

JM/MH

Ongoing – the Clerk has been advised that WBC’s legal department is very busy and this is not a priority
April 24

049

Cemetery – advice on planting

Clerk/Cllr J Bloomfield
Following a site visit, members were asked to agree to 6 ornamental cherry trees, planted along the back but in front of the current trees and vegetation.   This would improve the visual aspect, avoid neighbours’ fences and boundaries and be easy to maintain.

Members agreed the sum of £500, to purchase and plant 6 trees, supports and guards.  Proposed by Cllr Clowes Seconded by Cllr Tingley, all in favour.

May 24

077d

Invasive pond weed

Clerk

Deferred to next April, as treatment should be carried out at the beginning of the season

May 24

077f

Tennis courts

TB

To advise on options for  refurbishment

Waiting for contractor

May 24

077g

Phone box

Clerk

Reported BT to Ofcom

June 24

Public

Lights in village hall car park

The electrician has been asked to investigate

June 24

091a

Asbestos pipes

The Clerk to discuss with SCC councillor

July 24

105

Defibrillator box

Now connected

Sept 24
122
VE day commemorations
Replies being received from village societies.  Ongoing

Sept 24

126b

Rubbish in burial ground

Bins locked and notice in v hall kitchen.



	133 (2024)
	MATTERS ARISING not covered by the Action List
123 (2024) Mother and Baby group:  members noted that this booking for the EYSC is due to start on the 28th October.  Terms of hire and insurance have been agreed.

124 (2024) Footpath from Cherry Tree Lane to Recreation ground:  scalpings have been laid.


	134 (2024)
	THE PLANNING COMMITTEE:  
Minutes of planning meeting held 16th September:  were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.


	 135 (2024)
	FINANCIAL REPORT: 
a) expenditure for September 2024 of £11,146.68 was noted and agreed

b) cost centre report to end September was noted and agreed
c) bank reconciliation statement to end September 24 was noted and agreed, and confirmed by the Chairman
d) Interim Internal Audit:  will take place on 5th November

e) Budget planning:  members agreed that a finance working group meeting should be arranged in November and an informal December meeting of the Council to agree the budget and Precept for 2025/26.  Date to be arranged outside the meeting.


	136 (2024)
	CIL: 
a) Meeting of the CIL working group: 
i. Cricket club roof:  this was agreed to be a worthwhile project, as a high number of children are now using the club due to the new developments in the village.  The roof is in a bad state of repair and lets in water, causing further damage to the rooms below.  The Club had applied for 80% of the cost of repair, the working group proposed to agree 70%.  Currently a third quote is awaited, as well as a statement regarding the new additional use of the Club.  
As the winter is now approaching, members asked for agreement to delegate the decision regarding the grant to the working group, once they were satisfied with the quotes and the demonstration of need in the community. The maximum grant would be no more than £6,500.  Proposed by Cllr Higgins, Seconded by Cllr Tingley, all in favour.  
ii. EYSC kitchen:  the Clerk will meet with the village handyman shortly and take some proposals to the next meeting of the working group.  

b) cycle rack detail and costings: The Clerk had circulated pictures and costings for proposed cycle racks in the village hall car park, the recreation ground and the village shop (the last being subject to sufficient space).  Cllr Townsend advised that in Cranleigh it had been found that cycle racks with a lower bar for children’s bikes had been more popular.  The Clerk will bring a further proposal to the November meeting.


	137 (2024)
	SPEEDER BOT:  Cllr Higgins thanked Mr Hayward for bringing this innovation to the Parish Council’s attention.  Cllr Higgins has established how to build a speeder bot, which uses mobile phone data to check on vehicle speeds.  He intends to use Furzen Lane as a test and commented that the information given will be useful to the Council in its discussions with SCC Highways.  Mr Hayward offered to help.  


	138 (2024)
	GLEBE:  Heads of Terms:   The Clerk added to the information on the Action list by advising that she had spoken to the Housing Department WBC and they were reviewing the changes in the Lease required by the Parish Council and were generally receptive.


	139 (2024)
	WIFI Captive Portal deployment: Cllr Mitchell advised that he and the Clerk had met with Robert from Box Broadband recently.  The terms of use had been changed and updated. Users would opt in to receive communications by accepting Terms and Conditions. The use of an upgraded Mailchimp account to send communications is being worked on.


	140 (2024)
	VE DAY COMMEMORATIONS 2025:  few responses had been received from village societies and this was deferred to the November meeting.


	141 (2024)
	FRIENDS OF ST PETER AND ST PAUL:  have requested that the Parish Council allow them free use of premises next year, as has been the case this year.  At present they have one function arranged, in November 2025 and will need the hall all day and evening on one day, and the following morning.  This was agreed.


	142 (2024)
	PARISH UPDATE FROM CLERK:  The Clerk had learned that there was to be a Christmas festival on the Polo Ground, running from mid November to early January.  She had arranged to meet with the organisers shortly to find out more and to discuss issues such as the impact of traffic and noise on residents.


	143 (2024)
	PARISH BUSINESS:  other matters to be noted or included on a future agenda

a) Foul water on the recreation ground:  a manhole cover on the recreation ground was overflowing with foul water in heavy rain.  The Clerk will report to Thames Water and the Environment Agency.

b) Bowls Club re-wiring:  Cllr White asked that this be deferred until after the end of indoor Bowls at the end of April.

c) Remembrance Sunday:  The Clerk confirmed that the handyman will clean the area around the memorials.


	144 (2024)
	NEXT FULL MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL:  Monday  18th November at the EYSC





The meeting closed at 21.30
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